
SPRING TERM 2   •   Week 2   •   1st March 2024

KS1 Disco
Thursday 28th March

The children in KS1 voted to hold a disco to raise 
money for their chosen charities. This will be taking 
place in school time on Thursday 28th March. The 
children suggested a donation of £1 and all of the 
money raised will be shared equally between the 
three classes.

Thursday 28th March is also our class  
photo day. Please ensure that your  
child comes to school in their school  
uniform and brings a bag of disco  
clothes to change into after lunch.

PATCH are pleased to announce that they have 
raised an amazing £440 at this week’s Bag 2 
School collection, which is almost £100 more 
than what was raised at the last collection. 

Thank you for all your donations.

Bag 2 School  
collecton

Dinners, clubs, Den and trips up to 31st March
As the financial year end for school draws to a close 
(31st March) it is very important that Breakfast and 
After School Club payments are up to date (for 
bookings up to and including 31st March) and that 
dinner money accounts remain in credit. However, 
please can we request where possible that you do 
not make payment for Den bookings taking place 
after 1st April.

Please check your child’s balances on Scopay and 
update accordingly. If you are unsure, weekly 
reminders will be sent throughout March, please 
action when requested to do so.

If you are yet to pay an outstanding balance for any 
of the trips, including payment for PGL, please do so 
as a matter of urgency.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Scopay balances

May we ask parents to communicate all changes 
to pick up from School, Hordle Hub Club or Den 
by 2pm so there is enough time to communicate 
these to the relevant teams across the school.

Changes to pick up

We continue to see an increase in late collections 
from school which are becoming increasingly tricky 
to manage as staff run clubs and attend meetings 
straight after school. If your child is collected late 
they will be taken to the Den.

Late collections are charged at £2.50 per 15 minutes 
and start at 3:30pm unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. Parents will be  
notified in writing and advised  
when the late charges have  
been applied and asked to make  
a payment via late collections  
on Scopay.

Thank you for your understanding.

Late school pick up

Please make sure your child arrives ready for the 
school day dressed in the full school uniform, unless 
it’s their PE day or they attend a Hub Club - they 
should then be wearing their Hordle PE kit. For 
guidance on a correct uniform and PE kit, please see 
the POSTER.

Please note Hordle hoodies should only be worn 
with PE kit, not school uniform.

School uniform

http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/
http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2023/02/Hordle-Primary-School-Uniform-Guide-1.pdf


Numbots for Y1-3
Numbots highest average 
coin earned over the last 
30 days was:

Year 1 
(252 coins)

The most engaged was: Year 3 (26%)

Times Tables Rock Stars for Y4-6
TTRS highest average 
coin earned over the last 
30 days was:

Year 6 
(3,289 coins)

The most engaged was: Year 6 (85%)
The highest average  
weekly minutes was:

Year 5 & 6 
(2 minutes)

The highest average  
weekly minutes was:

Year 1 
(4 minutes)

HSA
Hordle Sports  Academy

Comic Relief
Friday 15th March
Team Hordle will once again be raising money for 
Comic Relief. Children are invited to come in their 
own clothes and sensible footwear on Friday 15th 
March for a suggested donation of £1.

World Book Day
Friday 8th March
On this day, we would love to see the children 
come to school dressed as one of their favourite 
book characters.

We’d like to encourage families to opt for a home 
made project instead of buying expensive outfits. 
With the upcoming half term break we are hoping 
children will enjoy coming up with ideas and 
bringing them to life. Alternatively, please send your 
child in comfortable mufti clothes or school uniform 
if that’s what your child prefers to wear.

We really look forward to seeing all your costumes!

“No act of kindness, no matter how small,  
is ever wasted.”

FAMILY WORSHIP

Aesop

KS1 Football Festival
KS1 children had a fantastic time at the Football 
Festival on Wednesday. Team Hordle got to play 
football matches against other schools in the  
New Forest.

Bournemouth Football 
in the Community
KS1 children had a great 
afternoon of football 
fun last week with 
Bournemouth Football 
in the Community.

The Church gate is currently closed for access 
to the school site, please use the main gate or 
Longfield Road entrance until further notice.

We apologise for any inconvenience that this 
may cause and will endeavour to reopen this as 
soon as possible.

Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Church gate

Parents are strongly advised by the Government 
and Local Authority to avoid taking children out 
of school in term time because of the disruption it 
causes to their education.

If your child has unauthorised absences for 10 
sessions  (1 day is 2 sessions) or more in a 100 
session period, you will be liable to a fixed penalty 
notice and a fine.  

More information can be found here on the school 
website: Absence from School. If you have any 
queries, please speak to the school office.

Holiday in term time

http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2016/07/term-time-absence-JUNE-2015.pdf


IMPORTANT DATES 2023/24
NEW DATES ARE IN BOLD

MARCH INSET DAY MONDAY 4TH MARCH (SCHOOL CLOSED, DEN OPEN)

PATCH MOTHER’S DAY EVENT FRIDAY 8TH MARCH

WORLD BOOK DAY FRIDAY 8TH MARCH

PARENT FORUM WEDNESDAY 13TH MARCH

TEAMSHIP DAY FRIDAY 22ND MARCH

CLASS PHOTOS THURSDAY 28TH MARCH (MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW)

KS1 CHARITY DISCO THURSDAY 28TH MARCH

EASTER HALF TERM FRIDAY 29TH MARCH - FRIDAY 12TH APRIL

SUMMER TERM 1 START MONDAY 15TH APRIL

YEAR 6 SATS MONDAY 13TH - FRIDAY 17TH MAY

SUMMER HALF TERM HOLIDAY MONDAY 27TH - FRIDAY 31ST MAY

SUMMER TERM 2 START MONDAY 3RD JUNE

E-SAFETY
The National Online Safety
Please click HERE to register for an account which will 
enable you to access online safety information and 
free parent courses.

PE KIT DAYS
WEEK COMMENCING 4TH MARCH

FS -  Friday Oak - Thursday

KS1 - Tuesday 
& Friday

Hawkhill - Tuesday 
& Wednesday

Ash - Thursday Wilverley - Tuesday 
& Wednesday

Hazel - Thursday Deerleap - Tuesday 
& Thursday

Online dating  
& relationships
Most online dating apps 
claim to be for over-18s 
only but, in some cases, 
relaxed age verification 
also allows children to 
access them. Find out what 
the risks are and get a 
helpful advice about your 
child’s online activity & 
relationships HERE. All children to come into school dressed in PE Kit.

SAFEGUARDING
Are you worried about a child? 

Contact the school Safeguarding Leads  
here: dsl@hordleprimary.co.uk

You can refer to Children’s Services here:  
0300 555 1381. To read the school’s Child  

Protection Policy please click HERE.

ATTEND AND ACHIEVE
RAISE YOUR CHILD’S ATTENDANCE

RAISE THEIR CHANCES

The class with the highest attendance last week was…

Team Ladybirds with 100%
Badger 99.7% 
Hedgehog 99.7% 
Bumblebees 97.8% 
Squirrel 97.3% 
Oak 97.0% 

Ash 96.4% 
Hazel 95.7% 
Hawkhill 95.2% 
Wilverley 94.7% 
Deerleap 90.9%

http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2023/11/Child-Protection-Policy-2023.pdf
http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2024/02/E-safety-online-dating-platforms.pdf
http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/8/2024/02/E-safety-online-dating-platforms.pdf



